Friends of Font Hill,  

We need your help, come view the plans and say hi to your neighbors.
 The petitioner for The Great Multitude Presbyterian Church (Relocating from Silver Spring), proposed to be built on a residential lot with access to Rte 40, has agreed to an additional pre-submission meeting.

A Pre-Submission meeting is intended for a petitioner to present a proposal to the surrounding community to generate comments to be submitted with their proposal to the Department Of Planning and Zoning.

We need your support and attendance at this short meeting to either voice your concerns with the negative impact of this proposal or just to show support for the opposition to this proposal.
This petitioner proposes to turn a small residential lot that borders the Little Patuxuent river and environmental area into a mini/mega church. The proposal either paves or builds upon almost every square inch of buildable property. The only thing left are steep slopes and flood plane. They are even proposing to build on a portion of these features to make room for parking, driveway and 18 foot retaining walls. The property does not even have adequate room for an onsite storm water management system. They are proposing to enlarge and dramatically modify an adjacent properties system to accommodate all the runoff this proposal will generate. According to their plans they are not even sure if the storm water system will work.  The runoff will eventually contaminate the all ready fragile Little Patuxuent Environmental area.

Along with the environmental issues and the complete disregard for responsible development ie: maximizing the development of a site beyond its reasonable use, this proposal presents major traffic safety issues. The access to this property is directly across from the east bound center merge lane from the Enchanted Forest Safeway. The acceleration lane from this property, back onto rte 40, is approximately 40 feet. It is directly across from this opposing merge lane. How smart is that, is this planning or just accepting.

We believe it is a major traffic issue that20the County and SHA should look at very closely. Rte 40 is a 45 mph two lane road that will be accessed by opposing acceleration lanes. One from the Korean church, a steady exodus on Saturdays, Sundays and several days and nights during the week. The other from an all ready unusual center merge lane from the Safeway. I'm not sure whether myself or my new driver son or even the many motorcyclist that drive through this area are ready to dodge the anxious opposing merging drivers. 

This proposal is out of character for Rte 40 and does not follow the Rte 40 commission recommendations. It is, although, allowed under an antiquated Conditional Use Process that needs to be changed.

Therefore, we need your support and your attendance.
This short meeting will be held on June 9th, 2009 at 6:30 pm in the Senior Center behind the Howard County Library on Frederick Road.

This is a residential lot that should stay residential. This is not Silver Spring.

Thank you for your continued support, see you all on the 9th.
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